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	OLDER ADULTS PARTNERSHIP BOARD 
Meeting held on Wednesday 15 October 2015, 1.30 - 4.30pm
Greek Cypriot Centre, Britannia Road, London,N12 9RU
PRESENT
Anela Shah

Board Member

Caroline Chant

Joint Commissioning Unit, Barnet Council/Barnet CCG

Christine Halpin

Altogether Better Officer

Cllr Alison Cornelius

Councillor,Barnet Council

Cllr Lisa Rutter

Barnet Council

Hannah Ufland

Partnership Boards Officer, Barnet Council/Barnet CCG

James Saward

Stroke Association

Janice Tausig

Healthwatch Barnet

Jenne Patel

Joint Health Commissioner, Barnet CCG

Jonathan Morris

Barnet Centre for Independent Living

Karina Vidler

Joint Commissioning Unit, Barnet Council/Barnet CCG

Mark Robinson

Age UK Barnet

Michael Rich

Healthwatch Barnet

Nila Patel

Multicultural Health and Social Care Network

Peter Cragg

Co-Chair, Barnet Seniors Assembly

Shirley Rodwell

Carer Representative

Stephen Craker

Ageing Well

Tim Sims

Board Member

Vishy Harihara

Board Member

APOLOGIES
Jon Dickinson

Co-Chair, Barnet Council

Heena Cornwell

Advocacy in Barnet
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	Welcome, apologies and introductions
Peter Cragg, Co-Chair  Welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Introductions and apologies were made.
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	Minutes of last meeting, matters arising and review of actions 
Requested amendments:
Change 400 people in Barnet living with Dementia to 4000

Add Mike Rich to attendance list

Add Sarah Perrin to agenda list
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	Adults and Communities News
This item was unable to take place due to Jon Dickinson being unable to attend the meeting

	4.


	Older People’s Neighbourhood Services
Mark Robinson, Age UK Barnet gave an update on the work of the Older people’s neighbourhood services including:
· The Current year 2 report has been completed

· The Digital inclusion project has started again for a new term. It is working in 8 6 forms to match students to older people to teach them how to use technology

· Aqua Aerobics has started in partnership with schools in the Borough.

The board asked Mark what had happened with the Meritage centre. Mark confirmed that:
· The centre is open 5 days a week and is used by other organisations

· News is being awaited about if there is any funding available to do some minor works to the building

· In the long term the site is likely to be redeveloped but there are no plans currently in place for this.

The Board requested that it was looked at as a possible venue to hold the Older Adults Partnership Board Meetings.

Mark updated the board that they were currently providing services in year 3 of their current contract and were starting negotiations for year 4 and 5

Action: Hannah to look into possibility of holding further meetings at the Meritige Centre

	5

	Ageing Well

Stephen Craker, Ageing well gave an update on the current work of the ageing well project board. This update included:

· Annual report is now completed and will be distributed to the board in due course.

· 159 people have signed up to be street champions and distribute the Barnet Senior Assembly’s newsletter to homes in the borough. Each street champion delivers approximately 36 copies each meaning that around 7,500 households have currently received a copy

· Cooking classes are due to start again
· The mindfulness sessions now have a waiting list and will  now continue indefinitely

· There is a reminiscence group due to start shortly

· The Burnt Oak Multicultural festival was well attended. There was a bigger parade and a new route. There was an issue with the supply of tea and coffee which lead to their being none available.

· There have been some changes to the restaurants providing silver service. There is currently some work underway to use silver service for kosher meals although this is likely to cost more than 5 pounds.


	6 


	End of Life Pathway
Jenne Patel, Barnet CCG presented to the board the current work taking place on end of life care in Barnet. Jenne’s presentation covered:

· Defenition of what end of life is

· The benefits of having an end of life pathway

· Barnet has a lower rate of people dying at home than the England average

· There is a gap in where people would like to die and where they are actually dying
· Current end of life provision

· Vision and aims for the future end of life provision

Jenne highlighted there is not currently an end of life pathway in Barnet but this is something that they are working towards. There is a national template on how end of life care should look and there is work taking place to adapt this on a local level. There is currently a need to understand the gaps in service provision and also what people in Barnet would like to see

The Board highlighted to Jenne that:

· The number of people dying in care homes may not be just because of the number of care homes in the borough and that other possibilities also need to be investigated

· Are the resources available to make sure an effective end of life pathway is possible

· issues about there being a way to make sure that everyone receives an end of life care plan and that all involved are clear on the individuals choices and wishes

· Cultural differences need to be looked at about where people choose to die.

The board highlighted that there needs to be more work done to educate people and spread the word about end of life options.

Action: Jenne to come back to the board and report after April with the progress of the work.

	7
	Stroke Services
James Saward, Stroke Association, presentation to the board included:

· What a stroke is

· Factors that affect individuals risk of having a stroke

· Figures for the prevalence of strokes in London
· The work of the Stroke Association in Barnet

James explained to the board that the patway through stroke services was often complex and that they were working with the CCH and local hospitals to identify all the different routes so that people needing support could be identified whichever route they go through.

The board highlighted that they felt the need for continued education of local services and providers to raise awareness of the services available.
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	Dementia Manifesto
Caroline Chant and Karina Vidler, Joint commissioning unit presented to the board the current work taking place on the dementia manifesto and on work around the dementia services.

The clarified that dementia services were classified under older peoples services but that the Barnet, Enfield and Haringey mental health trust were commissioned to provide the memory assessment service and that Barnet Council, Barnet CCG and the trust work very closely together.

They highlighted that the dementia manifesto would impact on the services were provided and that it set out a number of commitments.

Dementia friendly communities is being worked on through:

· The use of the Dementia friends training which can be done online
· Approaching businesses to provide dementia friends training

· Use of café’s and clubs

There is an aim to improve on the work of last years dementia awareness week

There is an aim to look at developing a dementia services directory. The board highlighted that the information would need to be direct and easy to read. Members of the board would like to be involved in the development of this.

There is a commitment to involve people through:

· The use of the partnership board

· Co-produce the dementia services guide

· Having representatives sit on project boards

· Having board members included in design of Moreton House project

Karina and Caroline highlighted they would be looking to have wider stakeholder engagement

· There is an aim to have more dementia friendly hospitals through:
· Working with hospitals to develop an understanding of what dementia friendly looks like and how to achieve it

Cllr Cornelius highlighted the forget me not scheme to highlight people in hospital who have a diagnosis of dementia . Barnet and Chase farm hospital are currently using this and at the last report 50% of the staff were trained.

Action: Cllr Cornelius to report back to the board at the next meeting about the forget me not scheme
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	Hospital Discharge
This item was not able to take place as Alan Brackpool was not able to attend the meeting

	10
	AOB

Vishy highlighted the costs of joining the gym and  and that he was upset at the discounts for being active.
Action: Hannah to send the board the costs of attending the gym on a one off basis.
Karina advised the board that Heena and Shirley have been invited to join the working group and project board for the Moreton close 

Peter Cragg, Co-Chair updated the board on the current progress of the Partnership Board review. Peter has identified he has spoken to the CCG and he will be calling a meeting of the non-council co-chairs and a small number of the lay people representatives of the board to discuss how the future of the boards should operate. Peter will then present a paper to the council and meeting of all interested parties will be held.
Peter advised the board that the recommendations will then be presented to the Health and Wellbeing Board for agreement.

Peter also advised the board that Chase Farm hospital is now part of the royal free trust and that work has started on the new hospital building, it is expected that this will be complete in 2 and a half years.

Home and Community Support Update – The questions have now be completed for bidders and the project is ready to go out for tender.
Action :The board have requested an update report from Alison at the next meeting


Older Adults Partnership Board – Actions Log following review at Board meeting 16th October 2014
	Open actions 


	Date Agreed
	Action
	Responsibility

	21 July 2015
	PC wants to set up a group on how to communicate, and would like SP to join
	

	17 April 2015
	Action 1 – Peter Cragg, Co-Chair to write to the chief executive on behalf of the board to complain about the Parking at North London Business Park


	Peter Cragg

	17 April 2015
	Action 4: Alan Mordue, project manager to advise which types of professionals would be likely to become Chief Inspector of Hospitals


	Hannah Ufland

	17 April 2015
	Action 5: Board members to send suggestions of how to move work forward between meetings to Co-Chairs and Hannah

	All Members

	17 July 2014
	Facilitate SR involvement in the end of life care pathway remodelling and bring the draft strategy on end of life care to the Board when this is available.
	Karen Spooner

	17 July 2014
	Request Gary Johnson attend to provide update on the review of Direct Payments
	Hannah Ufland



	16th October 2014
	Board members to be invited to a  meeting to involve interested parties to have the opportunity to discuss the proposed health and social care integration further.
	Karen Spooner

	Actions closed

	21 July 2015
	To meet before October board to talk about creating awareness of Alzheimers and bring along realistic suggestions.  
	

	21 July 2015
	TK to circulate Moreton Close presentation.
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